VILLAGE OF ALGONQUIN PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED BOUNDARY LINE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE VILLAGE OF ALGONQUIN AND THE VILLAGE OF GILBERTS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to all interested persons that, pursuant to their authority as Illinois municipalities and the provisions of Section 11-12-9 of the Illinois Municipal Code (65 ILCS 5/11-12-9), the Village of Algonquin and the Village of Gilberts propose to enter into an intergovernmental boundary line agreement to set forth the jurisdictional boundary line between their respective municipalities for the purposes of annexation. The proposed boundary line agreement will be considered by the Village Board not less than 30 days and not more than 120 days from the date of this Notice. The Village Board intends to consider the proposed intergovernmental boundary line agreement at its regular meeting scheduled for August 20, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. at Ganek Municipal Center, 2200 Harnish Drive, Algonquin, Illinois, and at such other Village Board meetings to which the matter may be continued without further public notice.

The proposed Intergovernmental Boundary Line Agreement, along with a map showing the proposed boundary line, may be viewed in person at Ganek Municipal Center, 2200 Harnish Drive, Algonquin, Illinois.

All persons interested in the proposed Boundary Line Agreement should attend the regular meetings of the Village of Algonquin Board of Trustees and will be given an opportunity to provide public comment on the proposed Agreement. Members of the public can also submit written comments via email to TimSchloneger@algonquin.org. Additional information about the proposed Boundary Line Agreement is available from the Village of Algonquin at (847) 658-2700 x2200.

Village Board of Trustees Village of Algonquin